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Minutes of the Vermont Passenger Tramway Board Meeting 
Held on: Sept. 7th, 2023, at 5 Green Mountain Dr. Montpelier VT.

Starting time: 1:04 pm

Board Members present: Tom Buchanan, Kirsten Ericksen, Commissioner M. Harrington. 
Others Present: Dirk Anderson-Director, Mike Nellis, Rob Swift, Chad Wawrzyniak, Mike Morelli, Walt Read, Nelia Taraski and Jeff Hamel-Guest from USFS.

Joined Virtually: Scott Reeves, Molly Mahar, Trevor Lanpher, Will Mayo and Michael Tarricone, Board Member. Alicia O’Gorman joined later.
-Introductions
-Commissioner Harrington took a few minutes to explain Fee Due for this year.

	Motion:

To approve the minutes to include edits.

By: T. Buchanan
	Second:

By: K. Erickson
	In Favor:

All


Finance Report presented by: Dirk Anderson

Chad Wawrzyniak reviewed:

FY2023 and revealed that we landed in the red. Presented a spreadsheet with income and expenses reflecting some unexpected/unanticipated expenses.

Commissioner Harrington explained how the projected budget was composed, answered a few questions, and opened the floor for discussion about the figures presented.

FY2024 will require revenue of $473,950.00 to fully fund the projected Passenger Tramway program as well as the lift mechanic apprenticeship program. This would mean an increase in the fee due from $0.67 to $0.72 per linear foot of haul rope.

	Motion:

To approve the necessary 

increase. 
By: M. Tarricone
	Second:

By: T. Buchanan
	In Favor:

All


Presentation By Will Mayo with Towpro Lifts LLC.
Mr. Mayo expressed a desire for the Board to waive the requirement that a Vermont-licensed engineer sign off on the installation of his company’s rope tows, as they are designed to be portable and not fixed installations. He states he is unable to retain a Vermont engineer’s services, and the cost of having an out-of-state engineer licensed in Vermont is prohibitive.
Commissioner Harrington made a few suggestions and after a lengthy discussion no decision was made.

The board entertained a conversation on variances prompted by Scott Reeves, T. Buchanan had some concerns and it ended with the Commissioner suggesting D. Anderson speak with the Department’s general counsel and obtain a legal opinion on the basis for issuing and rescinding variances.
	Motion:

To remove the topic of Variance requested by Smugglers Notch   from the agenda since one already exists.

By: Kirsten Ericksen
	Second:

By: S. Reeves
	In Favor:

All


	Motion:

To request Smugglers Notch to come give an answer to the board identifying concerns.
	Second:

None
	In Favor:

No vote as motion not seconded.


Apprenticeship update by Alicia O’Gorman of Ski Vermont. Commissioner Harrington requested a presentation of the wrap up of the program with videos/photos of the students for the November meeting.
Commissioner Harrington also offered to coordinate a press release with Ski Vermont.

Chief Tramway Inspector Mike Nellis thanked the ski areas for their contributions to safety, reported 11 ski areas are open for the Summer. He mentioned lift construction was proceeding at the Middlebury Snow Bowl and Stratton Mountain with no reported no problems.
Inspector Nellis stated yearly inspections start Sept. 1st. He mentioned probable new construction of lifts for next year. There was a general discussion about the impact of the coming April 8, 2024, solar eclipse on lift operations, as operation during the eclipse would constitute nighttime operations under the ANSI code.
ANSI B77 Report by: Dirk Anderson as follows:
The addendum is ready to be filed with the Secretary of State (S.O.S.). Written comment was submitted to the Board by Board member Buchanan, but a substantive discussion was not possible in the few remaining minutes the Board meeting had been scheduled for.
Questions were asked regarding Public Comment and its procedures.

	Motion:

To submit the addendum to S.O.S. as is, adding Board’s amendments (if any) during the public comment period.
By: Commissioner Harrington
	Second:
T. Buchanan


	Favor:
All


Next Meeting set for Nov. 2nd, 2023.
	Motion:

To adjourn 

By: T. Buchanan
	Second:

By: K. Erickson
	In Favor:

All




The Board adjourned shortly after 3:00 p.m.
Transcribed by: N. Taraski   9/22.
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